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request online at http:// 
www.reginfo.gov. Follow the 
instructions to review Department of the 
Interior collections under review by 
OMB. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: OMB 
regulations at 5 CFR 1320, which 
implement provisions of the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995 (Pub. L. 104–13), 
require that interested members of the 
public and affected agencies have an 
opportunity to comment on information 
collection and recordkeeping activities 
[see 5 CFR 1320.8(d)]. OSM has 
submitted a request to OMB to renew its 
approval of the collection of information 
found in its Nomination and Request for 
Payment Form for OSM Technical 
Training Courses. OSM is requesting a 
3-year term of approval for this 
collection. This collection is required to 
obtain or retain a benefit. 

An agency may not conduct or 
sponsor, and a person is not required to 
respond to, a collection of information 
unless it displays a currently valid OMB 
control number. The OMB control 
number for this collection of 
information is 1029–0120. State and 
Tribal regulatory and reclamation 
employees and industry personnel are 
required to respond to obtain a benefit. 

As required by 5 CFR 1320.8(d), a 
Federal Register notice soliciting 
comments on this collection of 
information was published on December 
11, 2012 (77 FR 73673). No comments 
were received. This notice provides the 
public with an additional 30 days in 
which to comment on the following 
information collection activity: 

Title: Nomination and Request for 
Payment Form for OSM Technical 
Training Courses. 

OMB Control Number: 1029–0120. 
Summary: The information is used to 

identify and evaluate the training 
courses requested by students to 
enhance their job performance, to 
calculate the number of classes and 
instructors needed to complete OSM’s 
technical training mission, and to 
estimate costs to the training program. 

Bureau Form Numbers: OSM–105. 
Frequency of Collection: Once per 

training course. 
Description of Respondents: State and 

Tribal regulatory and reclamation 
employees and industry personnel. 

Total Annual Responses: 944 
responses. 

Total Annual Burden Hours: 5 
minutes per response, or 79 total hours. 

Send comments on the need for the 
collection of information for the 
performance of the functions of the 
agency; the accuracy of the agency’s 
burden estimates; ways to enhance the 

quality, utility and clarity of the 
information collection; and ways to 
minimize the information collection 
burden on respondents, such as use of 
automated means of collection of the 
information, to the offices listed in the 
ADDRESSES section. Please refer to OMB 
control number 1029–0120 in all 
correspondence. 

Before including your address, phone 
number, email address, or other 
personal identifying information in your 
comment, you should be aware that 
your entire comment—including your 
personal identifying information—may 
be made publicly available at any time. 
While you can ask us in your comment 
to withhold your personal identifying 
information from public review, we 
cannot guarantee that we will be able to 
do so. 

Dated: February 19, 2013. 
Andrew F. DeVito, 
Chief, Division of Regulatory Support. 
[FR Doc. 2013–04249 Filed 2–22–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4310–05–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

Office of Surface Mining Reclamation 
and Enforcement 

Notice of Proposed Information 
Collection; Request for Comments for 
1029–0057 

AGENCY: Office of Surface Mining 
Reclamation and Enforcement, Interior. 
ACTION: Notice and request for 
comments. 

SUMMARY: In compliance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, the 
Office of Surface Mining Reclamation 
and Enforcement (OSM) is announcing 
that the information collection request 
for Reclamation on Private Land, has 
been forwarded to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and approval. This information 
collection activity was previously 
approved by OMB and assigned control 
number 1029–0057. This information 
collection request describes the nature 
of the information collection and its 
expected burden and cost. 
DATES: OMB has up to 60 days to 
approve or disapprove the information 
collection requests but may respond 
after 30 days. Therefore, public 
comments should be submitted to OMB 
by March 27, 2013, in order to be 
assured of consideration. 
ADDRESSES: Submit comments to the 
Office of Information and Regulatory 
Affairs, Office of Management and 
Budget, Department of the Interior Desk 
Officer, via email at 

OIRA_submission@omb.eop.gov, or by 
facsimile to (202) 395–5806. Also, 
please send a copy of your comments to 
John Trelease, Office of Surface Mining 
Reclamation and Enforcement, 1951 
Constitution Ave. NW., Room 203–SIB, 
Washington, DC 20240, or electronically 
to jtrelease@osmre.gov. Please reference 
1029–0057 in your correspondence. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: To 
receive a copy of the information 
collection request contact John Trelease 
at (202) 208–2783, or electronically at 
jtrelease@osmre.gov. You may also 
review the information collection 
request online at http:// 
www.reginfo.gov. Follow the 
instructions to review Department of the 
Interior collections under review by 
OMB. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: OMB 
regulations at 5 CFR 1320, which 
implement provisions of the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995 (Pub. L. 104–13), 
require that interested members of the 
public and affected agencies have an 
opportunity to comment on information 
collection and recordkeeping activities 
[see 5 CFR 1320.8(d)]. OSM has 
submitted the request to OMB to renew 
its approval for the collection of 
information found at 30 CFR part 882. 
OSM is requesting a 3-year term of 
approval for this information collection 
activity. 

An agency may not conduct or 
sponsor, and a person is not required to 
respond to, a collection of information 
unless it displays a currently valid OMB 
control number. The OMB control 
number for this collection of 
information is 1029–0057, and may be 
found in OSM’s regulations at 30 CFR 
882.10. States and Tribes are required to 
respond to obtain a benefit. 

As required under 5 CFR 1320.8(d), a 
Federal Register notice soliciting 
comments on this collection was 
published on December 11, 2012 (77 FR 
73674). No comments were received. 
This notice provides the public with an 
additional 30 days in which to comment 
on the following information collection 
activity: 

Title: 30 CFR part 882—Reclamation 
on Private Land. 

OMB Control Number: 1029–0057. 
Summary: Public Law 95–87 

authorizes Federal, State, and Tribal 
governments to reclaim private lands 
and allows for the establishment of 
procedures for the recovery of the cost 
of reclamation activities on privately 
owned lands. These procedures are 
intended to ensure that governments 
have sufficient capability to file liens so 
that certain landowners will not receive 
a windfall from reclamation. 
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Bureau Form Number: None. 
Frequency of Collection: Once. 
Description of Respondents: State 

governments and Indian tribes. 
Total Annual Responses: 1. 
Total Annual Burden Hours: 120. 
Send comments on the need for the 

collection of information for the 
performance of the functions of the 
agency; the accuracy of the agency’s 
burden estimates; ways to enhance the 
quality, utility and clarity of the 
information collection; and ways to 
minimize the information collection 
burden on respondents, such as use of 
automated means of collection of the 
information, to the places listed in 
ADDRESSES. Please refer to control 
number 1029–0057 in all 
correspondence. 

Before including your address, phone 
number, email address, or other 
personal identifying information in your 
comment, you should be aware that 
your entire comment–including your 
personal identifying information–may 
be made publicly available at any time. 
While you can ask us in your comment 
to withhold your personal identifying 
information from public review, we 
cannot guarantee that we will be able to 
do so. 

Dated: February 19, 2013. 
Andrew F. DeVito, 
Chief, Division of Regulatory Support. 
[FR Doc. 2013–04241 Filed 2–22–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4310–05–P 

INTERNATIONAL TRADE 
COMMISSION 

[Investigation No. 731–TA–919 (Second 
Review)] 

Welded Large Diameter Line Pipe From 
Japan; Scheduling of a Full Five-Year 
Review Concerning the Antidumping 
Duty Order on Welded Large Diameter 
Line Pipe From Japan 

AGENCY: United States International 
Trade Commission. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Commission hereby gives 
notice of the scheduling of a full review 
pursuant to section 751(c)(5) of the 
Tariff Act of 1930 (19 U.S.C. 1675(c)(5)) 
(the Act) to determine whether 
revocation of the antidumping duty 
order on welded large diameter line 
pipe from Japan would be likely to lead 
to continuation or recurrence of material 
injury within a reasonably foreseeable 
time. For further information 
concerning the conduct of this review 
and rules of general application, consult 
the Commission’s Rules of Practice and 

Procedure, part 201, subparts A through 
E (19 CFR part 201), and part 207, 
subparts A, D, E, and F (19 CFR part 
207). 
DATES: Effective Date: February 19, 
2013. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Edward Petronzio (202–205–3176), 
Office of Investigations, U.S. 
International Trade Commission, 500 E 
Street SW., Washington, DC 20436. 
Hearing-impaired persons can obtain 
information on this matter by contacting 
the Commission’s TDD terminal on 202– 
205–1810. Persons with mobility 
impairments who will need special 
assistance in gaining access to the 
Commission should contact the Office 
of the Secretary at 202–205–2000. 
General information concerning the 
Commission may also be obtained by 
accessing its Internet server (http:// 
www.usitc.gov). The public record for 
this review may be viewed on the 
Commission’s electronic docket (EDIS) 
at http://edis.usitc.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Background.—On January 4, 2013, the 
Commission determined that responses 
to its notice of institution of the subject 
five-year review were such that a full 
review pursuant to section 751(c)(5) of 
the Act should proceed (78 FR 3916, 
January 17, 2013). A record of the 
Commissioners’ votes, the 
Commission’s statement on adequacy, 
and any individual Commissioner’s 
statements are available from the Office 
of the Secretary and at the 
Commission’s Web site. 

Participation in the review and public 
service list.—Persons, including 
industrial users of the subject 
merchandise and, if the merchandise is 
sold at the retail level, representative 
consumer organizations, wishing to 
participate in this review as parties 
must file an entry of appearance with 
the Secretary to the Commission, as 
provided in section 201.11 of the 
Commission’s rules, by 45 days after 
publication of this notice. A party that 
filed a notice of appearance following 
publication of the Commission’s notice 
of institution of the review need not file 
an additional notice of appearance. The 
Secretary will maintain a public service 
list containing the names and addresses 
of all persons, or their representatives, 
who are parties to the review. 

Limited disclosure of business 
proprietary information (BPI) under an 
administrative protective order (APO) 
and BPI service list.—Pursuant to 
section 207.7(a) of the Commission’s 
rules, the Secretary will make BPI 
gathered in this review available to 
authorized applicants under the APO 

issued in the review, provided that the 
application is made by 45 days after 
publication of this notice. Authorized 
applicants must represent interested 
parties, as defined by 19 U.S.C. 
§ 1677(9), who are parties to the review. 
A party granted access to BPI following 
publication of the Commission’s notice 
of institution of the review need not 
reapply for such access. A separate 
service list will be maintained by the 
Secretary for those parties authorized to 
receive BPI under the APO. 

Staff report.—The prehearing staff 
report in the review will be placed in 
the nonpublic record on July 15, 2013, 
and a public version will be issued 
thereafter, pursuant to section 207.64 of 
the Commission’s rules. 

Hearing.—The Commission will hold 
a hearing in connection with the review 
beginning at 9:30 a.m. on August 1, 
2013, at the U.S. International Trade 
Commission Building. Requests to 
appear at the hearing should be filed in 
writing with the Secretary to the 
Commission on or before July 25, 2013. 
A nonparty who has testimony that may 
aid the Commission’s deliberations may 
request permission to present a short 
statement at the hearing. All parties and 
nonparties desiring to appear at the 
hearing and make oral presentations 
should attend a prehearing conference 
to be held at 9:30 a.m. on July 29, 2013, 
at the U.S. International Trade 
Commission Building. Oral testimony 
and written materials to be submitted at 
the public hearing are governed by 
sections 201.6(b)(2), 201.13(f), 207.24, 
and 207.66 of the Commission’s rules. 
Parties must submit any request to 
present a portion of their hearing 
testimony in camera no later than 7 
business days prior to the date of the 
hearing. 

Written submissions.—Each party to 
the review may submit a prehearing 
brief to the Commission. Prehearing 
briefs must conform with the provisions 
of section 207.65 of the Commission’s 
rules; the deadline for filing is July 24, 
2013. Parties may also file written 
testimony in connection with their 
presentation at the hearing, as provided 
in section 207.24 of the Commission’s 
rules, and posthearing briefs, which 
must conform with the provisions of 
section 207.67 of the Commission’s 
rules. The deadline for filing 
posthearing briefs is August 12, 2013; 
witness testimony must be filed no later 
than three days before the hearing. In 
addition, any person who has not 
entered an appearance as a party to the 
review may submit a written statement 
of information pertinent to the subject of 
the review on or before August 12, 2013. 
On September 5, 2013, the Commission 
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